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Dear Friends,  
 
Every January our nation remembers the life, ministry and message 
of the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.   Dr. King is truly a hero of 
mine.  I never met him.  I heard him speak once at the New York 
Avenue Presbyterian Church in Washington, D.C.  My parents used 
to drag me to civil rights marches in our nation’s capital and we even 
hosted a person from Appalachia during the “Poor People’s 
Campaign” in 1968.   Dr. King was assassinated in April of that year.  
His friend and second in command, the Rev. Ralph Abernathy 
organized the campaign to begin in May to honor his fallen friend’s 
last wish.  Dr. King believed that the richest country in the world 
should do more for its poor.   Poverty was the twin evil of racism.  
 
My eyes still water and the skin still tingles every time I read his “I 
Have a Dream” speech delivered on the steps of the Lincoln 
Memorial in August of 1963.  I am chilled when I read his final words 
given the night before he was shot and killed in Memphis.   
 
Like anybody, I would like to live a long life.  Longevity has its place. 
But I am not concerned about that now.  I just want to do God’s will. 

And he has allowed me to go up to the mountain.   
And I’ve looked over.    

And I’ve seen the promised land.  I may not get there with you.   
But I want you to know that I am happy tonight, that we,  

as a people will get to the promised land.   
And I’m happy tonight. 

I’m not worried about anything. I’m not fearing any man.  
Mine eyes have seen the glory of the coming of the Lord. 

 
Much has changed for the good since 1968.  Whether you voted for 
him or not, the fact that we have an African-American President is 
remarkable.   However, we are, as a nation, have still not reached 
the “promised land.”  Poverty still bewitches us.  The urban core is 
desolate.  Issues of race still stir both openly and not too far under 
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match the demographics of the general populace.   We still are wary 
of difference.  
 
At a luncheon after church in early November about 50 church 
members discussed the events in Pepper Pike where FHC members 
Demo and Reni Solaru were confronted by police.  One particular 
comment stirred me to believe that it was time for those who are 
interested to come together and address the issue of race both 
within the walls and outside the walls of Forest Hill.   I envision 
something longer and deeper than a one-off night of discussion.  I 
want to move beyond embarrassment and politeness.   
 
Ron Register, Mark Chupp, Doris Allen and I have been meeting with 
representatives from the YWCA to shape this discussion.   I will let 
you know how the plans unfold but I wanted you to be aware.   Forty-
two years after Dr. King was killed the dream still lives and the spirit 
moves us onward toward living and being the beloved community.    
 
God bless you all,  
 
 
 
John  
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The Clover Patch 

Dear friends, 
 
As the month of March draws closer, I want to update you on the 
upcoming FHC pilgrimage, “In the Footsteps of Paul: A Pilgrimage to 
Turkey and Greece” that 25 members of our congregation, as well as 
five persons from other congregations, will embark upon from March 
25 - April 3, 2011. Thirty pilgrims in total! What a transformative 
experience this pilgrimage will be, not only for the participants, but 
for the whole community. That’s what pilgrimage is about. It’s not just 
a trip or vacation; one is not just a tourist. Pilgrimage requires one’s 
openness in mind, heart, soul and tenacity. A pilgrimage challenges 
a person to open her or himself up to transformation through the new 
relationships forged within the group and outside of the group. Travel 
is the way that we become citizens of the world—becoming more 
compassionate as we learn about and encounter others unlike 
ourselves along the journey. Most importantly, a pilgrim is opened to 
God’s spirit in the preparation, on the pilgrimage itself, and in the 
reflections done upon arriving home.  
 
In preparation for the pilgrimage – and to get the whole congregation 
in the same frame of mind and heart – the adult education team 
committed to a church-wide study of The Acts of the Apostles for 
nine weeks this winter.  We want to ground people in the life of the 
early church and its establishment in the ancient Greco-Roman 
world. We can learn a great deal about the mission for the 21st 
century church by studying and reflecting upon the challenges of the 
early church.  
 
We are offering three lectures in preparation for the pilgrimage. 
These classes are open to everyone!  
 
Monday, February 7, 7-9 p.m. in Bodwell Hall        
Rev. George Smiga, STD 
“Turkey and Greece: Biblical Foundations” 
Fr. Smiga is Professor of biblical studies at St. Mary’s Seminary as 
well as priest at St. Noel’s Catholic Church in Willoughby.  
 
Monday, February 21, 7-9 p.m. in Bodwell Hall               
Dr. Tim Beal, PhD 
“What Sort of World Are We Talking About?... The Hi storical 
and Socio-Cultural Overview of the Greco-Roman Worl d” 
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 Monday, March 7, 7-9 p.m. in Bodwell Hall                       
Dr. John Lentz, PhD 
“Oh, the Cities We Will Go, and the Biblical Texts We Will Read” 
 
Pray for the participants. May the whole church be impacted and 
deepened in our faith by their transformative experience. May the 
breadth of knowledge, and the depth of experience they will gain, 
foster even greater vibrancy in our church family. Pilgrimage enlivens 
not only the faith of the individual; pilgrimage animates the whole 
body.  May it be so! 
 
 
Clover 
 
 
 

Children�and�Youth�Ministries�
 

January continues to be busy as our children and youth explored 
Jesus’ early life and ministry. They discovered how people were 
transformed by their encounter with Jesus and his message. Thank 
you to all who led, shepherded, and guided our youth in knowing 
about God’s love for us. 
• In our Nursery/Crib Room, thank you to Ron Register, Lara 

Troyer, Virginia Weiss, Beth Feroe, Mary Hill and Linda Rainey. 
• In our Little Explorers class, thank you to Susanne Peterjohn, 

Alisha Trammell and Jeff Dyck. 
• In our Children in Worship class, thank you to Sara & Matt 

Winters and Christina & Jason Hidek. 
• In our Pathways to the Promise Land, thank you to Molly 

Bergman, Laurie Logan, Sharon Shumaker, Sue Lafferty, Kate 
Burleigh, Barb Cloud, David Peterjohn, Jane Duncan, and Peter 
Williams. 
 

Children’s�Christian�Education�

Little Explorers 3 and 4 year olds  
Children in Worship- older 4 year olds and Kindergarten  
During the month of February the children in these classes will focus 
their exploration on Jesus’ early ministry, his baptism, calling his 
disciples and his early teachings. Each story has a response to help 
the children better understand the story. Be sure to ask your children 
about what they did in church school.  Joanne and Dan Shaner will 
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be leading the Little Explorers class, and Pat and Jim Seeders will be 
leading the Children in Worship class. 
 
Pathways to the Promise Land  grades 1-5 
In February our children in this program will be focusing on the 
parable of The Prodigal Son. The way that we live our lives is 
supposed to reflect our understanding of the Covenant. God 
embraces everyone, regardless of our foolish choices or willingness 
to separate ourselves from God. We must not only be 
knowledgeable of scripture, but faithful to it. The children will explore 
this theme in through art, cooking, storytelling and movement. 
 

Confirmation�

What is it? What does it mean? Is it a beginning or  ending? 
These are some of the questions our Confirmation class will be 
exploring during a 17 week study of Confirmation. The class will 
participate in Sunday morning classes, bible study, and service 
projects;  they will also be attending other faiths’ worship services. 
They will attend a Ministry or Session meeting. They will explore 
what is means to be a Presbyterian, learn more about spiritual gifts, 
discuss sacraments, and begin to mold a faith statement. Six 
Confirmands and their Covenant Partners began this journey on 
January 9. Confirmation Sunday is May 15. Please keep those 
involved—Confirmands, Covenant Partners, families and teachers—
in your prayers as we take this journey called Confirmation. 
 
This year’s Confirmands and their Covenant Partners: 
 Anna Brock – Laura Minder 
 Peter Cary – Robert Brock 

Jessica Klein – Dele Solaru 
Sarah Lentz – Peg Weissbrod 
Megan Muller-Girard – Deanne Lentz 
Olivia Ungemach – Patty Console 

 
Dates�to�Know�

February 6 Gathering Time 
Pathways to the Promise Land children begin in the 
Chapel at 11:00, and will then excused to the 
workshops with their shepherds. 

February 13 Cherub Choir 
  Meet in the Sanctuary at 10:20 
 
Faithfully, 
Liz Wollaeger  Director of Christian Education 
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Music  
 

Mark your calendars for our third A.W.E. (Alternative Worship 
Experience) service on Sunday, February 27 th at 11:00 a.m.  
Focusing on disability awareness, the service will feature Dancing 
Wheels, a dance company that mixes dancers in wheelchairs with 
upright dancers. There will also be participation by deaf and blind 
persons who will celebrate their special gifts in signing and speaking.  
Ann Williams will deliver the homily that morning, and we have 
special music  planned.  The Sine Nomine and Descant Choirs will 
be signing parts of their songs.  Please invite friends to this special 
service. 
 
I’m looking forward to getting the FHC Steel Drum Band  organized, 
and the first step is having an expert give us a demonstration on the 
proper technique for playing the “pans.”  At the time of this writing, 
Ron Kerns from Panyard, Inc., located in Akron, is in Trinidad, the 
hotspot for steel drum playing and constructing.  Upon his return he 
will be working with those that have shown an interest in learning 
about this art form (this may have already happened by the time you 
receive this).  We hope the band will make its FHC debut in the 
spring, and certainly, there will be a performance at the May Cabaret 
(1st Sunday in May).  We are grateful for the Lamont Hansen 
memorial gifts that made the purchase of the pans possible. 
 
A hearty welcome is offered to new choir members : Trent Swain, 
Caleb Marcy, Blake Himes, Hal Roosa, Ben Davis and Peter Davis 
are all new tenors in the Sine Nomine Choir—what a joy to see our 
tenor section expanded with all these young men!  In the Chancel 
Choir, we welcome Barb Morrison and Michelle Jean-Mary, who will 
beautifully bolster the women’s sound. We also welcome Nonie 
Stack, who has returned from a sabbatical. And new member Kay 
Dunlap is joining Voices in Bronze, our handbell choir. 
 
Indeed, “all God’s critters got a place in the choir!” 
 
Soli Deo Gloria 
 
Anne Wilson 
216-321-2660 
annew@fhcpresb.org   
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Forest Hill Student Ministry 
 
Support the Student Ministry at Forest Hill Church 
This summer the students at Forest Hill Church are travelling to 
Washington DC to spend a week serving others while learning about 
social justice, advocacy and poverty.  We need your support to help 
defray the cost of the trip.  Besides the periodic special event 
fundraisers and grocery card sales that benefit the student ministry, 
our students will be selling stock to raise money for the mission trip.  
For $10, investors purchase a share of one of our students who will 
be travelling to DC.  As an investor, you commit to praying for your 
student throughout the year and into the summer.  During our week 
in DC, your student will write a letter to report about the trip.  When 
we return, there will be an ice cream social for the students and 
investors to share our experience on the mission trip.  
 
Faith on the Small Screen 
This winter, our senior high series is Faith on the Small Screen.  We 
will watch some popular television shows such as Glee, Modern 
Family, and Friday Night Lights.  Afterwards, we will spend time 
discussing the messages and themes found in these shows and how 
these messages relate to our lives and living out our faith.  Join us 
from 6:30 - 8:00 pm on Sunday nights. 
 
The Mid High group will continue to study stories of the Old 
Testament and the implications of these stories for our lives and 
faith.  Mid High meets during the Sunday School hour (9:30 -10:30 
am) every Sunday morning. 
 
Mission Trip Participants 
There will be a mandatory meeting for the mission trip participants 
and their families on February 6th at 12:30 pm in the Koinonia Room.  
All participants are expected to attend!   
 
SPECIAL EVENTS: 
 
Ski Trip to Peak’n’Peek 
The Ski trip is around the corner on February 12th. If you haven’t yet, 
you need to sign up ASAP.  

 
Contact Kristen with any questions. 
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Forest Hill Students Schedule 
Sunday January 30 th  
 Mid High @ 9:30am,  Faith on the Small Screen @ 6:30-8 pm.  
Sunday February 6 th   
 Mid High @ 9:30am, Mission Trip Meeting at 12:30 pm 
Saturday February 12 th  Ski Trip to Peak’n’Peek 
Sunday February 13 th  Mid High @ 9:30am 
Sunday February 20 th    
 Mid High @ 9:30am,  Faith on the Small Screen @ 6:30-8 pm.  
Sunday February 27 th   
 Mid High @ 9:30am,  Faith on the Small Screen @ 6:30-8 pm. 
  
Kristen Sloan 
Director of Student Ministries 

 
 
 
 
 

IHN Report 
 

During the month of January, the children in Pathways classes 
learned about the Parable of the Good Samaritan.  They discussed 
the question “Who is my neighbor?” and learned that the man who 
showed mercy to his fellow traveler was a neighbor to the stranger. 
 
For the past two years many volunteers at Forest Hill have donated 
their time and talents to provide food and a welcoming place to stay 
for our “neighbors” who are receiving services through the Interfaith 
Hospitality Network.  We would like to recognize and extend a 
heartfelt thanks to all 136 IHN volunteers who prepared and served 
meals, help set up our guests’ rooms and cleaned up after their 
departure, drove a truck to bring the guests’ beds to FHC, shared 
evening fellowship, or washed our guests’ linens during the past 
year. 
 
And a special thanks to all the church staff, and especially, our 
wonderful custodians, who help to make this mission possible. 
  
A group of IHN guests will be coming to Forest Hill at the end of 
February. New IHN volunteers are always welcome! 
 
Julie Lustic, Anne Smith, and Sue Lafferty 
IHN Coordinating Team 
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Sundays in February 
9:00 Child care begins 
9:30 Adult education (Kerygma groups) 
 Youth education and Mid High Youth Group 
 Descant Choir 
 Confirmation (Jan. 9 – May 15) 
10:15 Descant Choir activity 
10:30 Continental Breakfast 
 Chancel Choir 
11:00 WORSHIP  
 Children in Worship 
 Little Explorers 
11:15 Pathways to the Promise Land (gr. 1-5) (11 a. m. on 2/6) 
12:15 Coffee Hour 
5:00 Faith Leader   
 Holy Conversations 
 Kerygma  
6:30 Sr High Youth 
 
 
February 6    
11:00  WORSHIP:  communion 
12:15  Sine Nomine Choir 
1:00    Mission Trip meeting 
The Group, The Back Row – Super 
Bowl parties 

Isaiah 58: 1-9a 
Psalm 112: 1-9 
1 Corinthians 2: 1-12 
Matthew 5: 13-20 
      Kerygma:  Acts 9: 1-19 

February 13  
10:20  Cherub Choir (sanctuary)  
11:00  WORSHIP:  Baptism of 
Cole McCarthy and Lola Pinzone 
 

Deuteronomy 30: 15-20 
Psalm 119: 1-8 
1 Corinthians 3: 1-9 
Matthew 5: 21-37 
       Kerygma:  Acts 11: 1-18 
 

February 20   
12:15  Blood pressure check   
           Sine Nomine Choir 
   

Leviticus 19: 1 -2, 9-18 
Psalm 119: 33-40 
1 Corinthians 3: 10-11, 16-23 
Matthew 5: 38-48 
        Kerygma:  Acts 15: 1-35   

February  27 
11:00  AWE:  Dancing Wheels 
5:00    IHN hosting begins 
 

Isaiah 49: 8 -16a 
Psalm 131 
1 Corinthians 4: 1-5 
Matthew 6: 24-34 
         Kerygma:  Acts 16: 16-34 
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10-11 calendar 
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From the Deacons… 
 
We would like to introduce the new deacons! 
 
Ahren Stock  Ahren has been a member of Forest Hill since 
November 2010.  He has true Presbyterian roots since his parents 
are co-pastors of a Presbyterian church.  After visiting a few 
churches in the area, a friend invited him to some of the music 
programs here and Ahren found his church!  He loved the physical 
space of the church.  He found a welcoming spirit from the 
congregation and enjoyed the mix of people.  Ahren enjoys the 
services which he describes as “traditional but never the same.”  He 
also appreciates John and Clover’s energy. 
 
Cathie Kernich  Cathie looks forward to her work as a deacon.  
Though raised Catholic, Cathie joined Forest Hill a little over a year 
ago.  She loves the sense of community at our church and is very 
fond of John and Clover.  Cathie hopes that her work as a deacon 
will enable her to become more involved in the work of the church 
and provide the opportunity to meet more of the congregation. 
 
Nancy Wyss    After the trip to Ghost Ranch, Nancy decided she was 
ready to become more involved in Forest Hill Church.  She has been 
a member for three years.  She has two daughters and one 
grandson and a bust career in pulmonary medicine.  Nancy looks 
forward to her responsibilities as a deacon and enjoys helping 
others. 
 
Julie Waring   Julie is a busy mom with two boys ages seventeen 
and fourteen.  She and her family have been attending FHC for six 
years, and she has been a member for four years.  She fondly 
remembers her introduction to the church:  The Jesbergers invited 
Julie and her family to the Christmas Eve service.  The friendly 
congregation and the lovely service made the Warings feel like they 
were “home.”  Julie’s history of volunteering makes her feel ready for 
the challenges of being a deacon. 
 
Janet Kickel, Deacon 
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News of Our Church News of Our Church News of Our Church News of Our Church FamilyFamilyFamilyFamily    
New Contact Information 
Hazel Grant  
2181 Ambleside #F605 
Cleveland OH  44106 
216-229-5011 
matriarchg@aol.com  
 
Thomas Taylor  (thru mid-Feb) 
SR TAYLOR, THOMAS E 
SHIP 09 DIV 78 
RECRUIT TRAINING 
COMMAND 
3415 SAILOR DRIVE 
GREAT LAKES, IL 60088-3515 

Laura Minder  
1300 W. 9th St. #611 
Cleveland OH  44113 
440-343-3199 
Laura.Minder@ey.com 
 

 
New emails only 
Michelle (Burdick) Jean-Mary :  Michellejean.mary@gmail.com  
 
Care Group    
The Bethlehem CARE Group will be responsible for meeting 
members’ needs during November.  Please contact the church office 
in case of illness, hospitalizations, births or deaths (or other family 
emergencies) in any FHC family. 
Members of the Bethlehem CARE Group are: 
Julie Waring, Deacon 
Jon Adams & Pam Conover  
          and family 
Katie & Chris Batcheller and family 
Dick Bloomquist 
Clarence & Elsie Boyd 
Kay & Bill Currie 
Carolyn Doggett 
Peter & Kathryn Eloff 
Sharon Hansen 
Jenny Himmelman and family 
Joan Kandare 
Morag & Tom Keefe  
Elizabeth Kosnik 

Karen & Clyde Loughridge 
Bethany & Joe Pinzone and family 
Ron Register 
Jean Reinhold 
Baldwin Sawyer 
Rosaneil Schenk 
Mollie & Dick Secor 
Millie Skeivis 
Kevin & Laura Steiner 
Carolyn Vrtunski 
Mark & Julie Waring and family 
Blanche Winston 
Beth & Tom Zych and family 
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Please remember these homebound members in your pra yers :  
Ralph Dise, Fran and Pat Drake, Rose Eaton, Betty Farnfield, 
Marilyn Gifford, Mary Jean Kent, Elizabeth Kosnik, Mary Lewis, 
Merdine T. Morris, Joyce Peters  
 
Please pray for those with ongoing prayer concerns:  
Chuck Broadhead (Jennifer Blakeney’s uncle), Robin Dadusc 
(Kathryn Himmelsteib’s great-neice), Judy (Jennifer Blakleney’s 
friend), Marion Frederick (Jane Frederick’s mother), Doug, Marcie 
and Lucy Harvey (Tom and Paula Harvey’s family),  Dennis Wedding 
(Jeannine Gury’s brother), 
 
Ushers  
Roger Heineman, Lead and Head Usher;  Robyn Hales, Paula 
Harvey, Tom Harvey, Jason Hidek, Diane McFiggen, Tom McFiggen, 
Dick Peterjohn (assistant lead), Chuck Smith.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A special thank you to all the cookie bakers who 
shared their tasty treats on Christmas Eve. 
Approximately 100 people gathered to share 
hugs, laughter and stories after the midnight 
worship service. The cookies provided us with a 
wonderful opportunity to chat and celebrate with 
familiar and new friends. Special thanks to Hal 
Musick and Susie Lafferty for hosting. 
  
Melody Obery 
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Social Groups and Circles 
The Group (singles and couples 60s – 70s):  Super Bowl Party  
The Group’s Super Bowl party will be held Sunday, February 6, 
beginning at 5:30 (½  hr. before kickoff  time, which is 6 p.m.) at Hal 
& Pat Musick's,  369 W. Glen Eagle Dr., Highland Hts.   RSVP to the 
Musicks (440-442-3592) by February 3 to receive your food 
assignment. 
February 6, Musicks’ (369 W. Glen Eagle, Highland Hts.),5:30 p.m. 

 
The Back Row  (singles and couples 20s – 40s)  Super Bowl Party  
The Back Row will gather to watch the Super Bowl at the home of 
Jason and Christina Hidek on Sunday, February 6, 2011 at 6 p.m.  
Bring your favorite tailgating food,  along with a non-perishable 
donation for the FHC food pantry.  Contact Christina Hidek at 
(440)646-9093 or christina.hidek@gmail.com for more information. 
February 6, Hideks’ (5284 Golfway Ln., Lyndhurst), 6 p.m. 
 
Iris Circle  (all women of the church): Bible Study 
Iris Circle invites you to join us Tuesday, February 15, 2011 at 1:00 
p.m.   We will meet at the home of Nancy Grube, 5261 Graham Dr., 
in Lyndhurst.  Questions? Call Cathy Ghiandoni at 216 691-1905. 
For directions, call Nancy at 440 461-4693.  Refreshments will be 
served.  Rev. Clover Beal will lead a Bible study on the topic of 
women in leadership in the early church. How did the early church 
defy patriarchal cultural-social customs of its day by not only allowing 
but promoting women in leadership? We will explore some examples 
in scripture of women in leadership in the early church. All women 
are welcome to join us!  
February 15, Nancy Grube’s (5261 Graham Dr., Lyndhurst), 1 p.m.  
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Lay Readers 
 
Have you noticed the wonderful people who read the call to worship 
and the scripture every Sunday? Ever wonder how they are 
selected? We are thrilled that Deacon Janet Kickel is responsible for 
contacting and arranging lay readers every Sunday. Thank you to 
Janet for this ministry to us. 
 
Would you like to volunteer your time and talents by reading? 
Instructions are provided, and preparation is minimal. Please let the 
church office know of your interest (office@fhcpresb.org  or 216-321-
2660). Thank you for sharing your gifts.  
 
Elder Melody Obery 
 
 

News from the Net: Online Giving 
In response to requests from members and friends of FHC, the 
option to give to the church through PayPal has been added to our 
website. 
 
The PayPal option – from your bank account or your credit card - 
gives one-time givers and those living in other parts of the country for 
part of the year a simple way to contribute to FHC. Using Paypal is 
not recommended for regular givers, however, because of the fees 
charged to the church. 

Regular givers are encouraged to use the “online banking” or bill-
paying feature offered by your bank. This option allows you to set up 
a recurring donation to Forest Hill Church and saves the church 
money by avoiding the fee charged by Paypal for gifts processed 
through your PayPal account or your credit card. 

The new PayPal option is just one of the electronic giving options 
available. Our Giving Page explains how both regular givers and 
those wishing to make a one-time gift can simplify the process by 
going electronic. If you have been thinking about exploring easier 
ways to pay your pledge or make a gift to the church, follow the 
Giving Options link on our home page, or go directly to 
www.fhcpresb.org/about-us/giving/ to learn more.  

Elder Peg Weissbrod, webmaster 
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Forest Hill Church (and neighborhood) author: 

Dalma Takács 
 

The Condo   or…  Life, a Sequel 
 
Scientists speculate that it maybe possible for human beings to pass 
through a wormhole to another universe.  What if death meant 
passing to a parallel universe very much like this one – but without 
the drawbacks of corporeal existence?  Would we find answers to 
the problems that torment us in the physical world?  Jasper Wergild 
find out when he buys an upscale condo unit in Paradise Point 
Condominiums, a gated community with a difference:  everyone is 
allowed in, but no one is allowed out.  Among his neighbors are a 
Holocaust survivor, an abused wife, and a serial killer, all looking for 
a way to escape. 
 
From the Forest Hill Homeowners website: 
On Thursday, January 27, 2011 from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. Forest Hill 
resident Dalma Takács will sign copies of her latest novel, The 
Condo, Or...Life, A Sequel, at Notre Dame College’s Clara Fritzsche 
Library in South Euclid. In conjunction with the book signing, there 
will be an opening reception in the Library for "His, Hers, and the 
Truth: Paintings of Human Realism," a solo exhibition by her 
daughter, Judy Takács (the book cover features one of Judy's 
paintings). The exhibit is free and open to the public and will run 
through February 18. For more information about the event, please 
visit the Notre Dame College website. 
 
Takács’ new book is a science fiction fable of the human condition. 
The protagonist, Jasper Wergild, hoping to relax and get away from 
the frustrations of life, buys an upscale condo in a mysterious gated 
community. He later discovers it is a gated community of a quite 
different kind. Everyone is allowed to enter but no one is allowed to 
leave. What follows is an exploration of universal themes such as 
good and evil, acceptance and forgiveness, and redemption and 
individualism, as the characters struggle to reconcile their inner 
demons and achieve lasting peace. 
Order online at www.xlibris.com, www.amazon.com, or  
www.barnesandnoble.com  
 

Dalma Takács has been a member of FHC since 1974. 
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Annual Meeting Report 
 

On Sunday, January 16th the congregation of Forest Hill Church, 
Presbyterian held its annual meeting of the Congregation and 
Corporation.  
 
Highlights included:  

• A wonderful lunch provided by Morag Keefe (thanks too to 
Brynn, Molly and Tom!) 

• The celebration of four successes of 2010:  The 
Kerygma/Small group programs, the Restoring the Building – 
Reclaiming the Mission project,  Interfaith Hospitality 
Network mission, and Abundance Acres;     

• Elders, Deacons, Trustees were elected as was the 
Nominating Committee for 2012;   

• A lengthy and open discussion about the 2011 budget 
occurred.   Sadness was expressed by several members 
about cuts to Benevolence giving.  Concerns were raised 
about the need to rely on funds from Endowment.   Members 
of Session spoke to both their concerns for and support of 
this budget.  Session has formed a task force to re-affirm our 
mission and to address future budgets.  

 
Once again, Forest Hill Church Presbyterian showed itself to be a 
vital, honest, hopeful congregation.   
 
John Lentz, Pastor 

 
 
 

 
 

 



Check out the website      www.fhcpresb.org     see what’s new! 
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Office News and Reminders 
 

The deadline for the weekly bulletin is every Wednesday morning. 

The deadline for the TOWER is as follows:  

7 a.m. on FEBRUARY 11, MARCH 11, APRIL 15.  We will 
be distributing TOWERs in the Garden Foyer for two weeks 
following the due date.  The TOWER will be posted on the 
website as soon as it is available. 
 
Emails and extensions for the staff are as follows: 

� John Lentz, pastorlentz@fhcpresb.org, ext. 200 
� Clover Beal, pastorbeal@fhcpresb.org, ext 201 
� Anne Wilson (music), annew@fhcpresb.org, ext 208 
� CE Office: Liz Wollaeger, lizw@fhcpresb.org,   ext. 206  
� Youth Director:  Kristen Sloan, kristens@fhcpresb.org, ext 

207 
� Becky Austin (financial office):  beckya@fhcpresb.org, ext. 

203 
� Lynda Bernays (office administrator), and all other email:  

office@fhcpresb.org, ext. 202 
Our website is www.fhcpresb.org 
 
CDs of the worship service are available each week.  Often they are 
available soon after worship.  If you miss that, call or email the 
church office, or leave a note, and the CD will be in the volunteer 
office the following Sunday.  The cost is $1 per CD. 
 
Both the bulletin and the TOWER may be found on our website.  
Please contact the office if you would like to discontinue your printed 
copy of the TOWER and ONLY read it on line. 
 
Sunday flower donations are coordinated by the church office.  
Please call or email Lynda for information about donating an 
arrangement.  The cost is $25 per arrangement. 
 
Did you know that your monthly or weekly donation t o FHC can 

be paid on-line with your other regular payments? 
It’s free, easy, and convenient! 

See p. 16 
 

Check out the website      www.fhcpresb.org     see what’s new! 

 
20

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20 -- cover 


